تاریخ آزمون : ۹۹/۱۰/

## باسمه تعالى

## مدیریت آموزش و پرورش ناحیه ۴ دبیرستان غیردولتی هدی<sup>(دورهی دوم)</sup>

پاسخنامه درس: زبان انگلیسی

پایه : یازدهم

رشته : تجربی/ ریاضی

3	200	ىيلى ۱۴۰۰–۱۳۹۹	<mark>ىخنامە</mark> آزمون نوبت اول سال تحم	: خانم خسروی	نام دبیر		
1	/ 3	نداد سوال :۱۰	تعداد صفحه :۴ تع		·		
بارم			شرح سوالات		ردیف		
١	برای هر یک از کلمات از ستون سمت چپ معادل معنایی از ستون سمت راست بیابید (یک کلمه اضافی است).						
	۱. vary <mark>d</mark> a. power						
	2. ability a	b. in add					
	3. besides b	c. impro					
	4. calm e	d. to be	different				
		e. witho			۲		
٠/۵	جملات زیر را با دانش زبانی خود کامل کنید.						
	<ul> <li>A person who changes an English text into a Persian text is a translator.</li> </ul>						
	<ol> <li>Deaf people use sign language to communicate.</li> </ol>						
١	جملات را با کلمات مناسب پر کنید. یک کلمه اضافی است.						
	popular- meet- region- exchange- habit						
	7. Sara and Zahra exchange new information about their lessons every day.						
	8. Rice is the most popular food in Iran.						
	9. Scientists think that by 2050, wind power can meet the needs of the world.						
	10. Mazandaran is the best farming region of Iran.						
١	کلمه ی مترادف کلمات زیر را بنویسید.						
	11. easy= <mark>simple</mark>	1. easy= simple 12. make up= form					
	13. fast= quick	14. amazing= wonderful					
	15. last- quiek						
۵, ۱	بهترین گزینه را از نظر معنایی انتخاب کنید.						
	15. There is no sign that	life	on the moon.				
	a. imagines b. o	exists	c. scans	d. makes			
	16. They should do exer	cise instead of	the net.				
	a. marking b. 1	moving	c. surfing	d. knowing			
	17. If you want to speak	English	, you must woi	rk hard.			
	a. badly b. o	quietly	c. interestingly	d. fluently			
	18. After 30 years, he ca	me back to his	country.				
	a. right b. 1	native	c. honest	d. absolute			
	19. Nowadays, the Internet is the best means of						
	a. imagination b. 6	explanation	c. protection	d. communication			
	20. They didn't cancel their trip heavy snow.						
	a. from b. a	across	c. about	d. despite			

١	برای جملات زیر سوال بسازید.	Ŷ			
	21. How many apples are there on the table?				
	- There are <u>a few</u> apples on the table.				
	22. How long have they practiced English?				
	- They have practiced English <u>for two hours</u> .				
۱/۵	۷ گزینه ی مناسب را از نظر دستوری انتخاب کنید.				
	23. Melika has gone to English class				
	a. for- has gotten b. for- gotten c. since- gotten d. since- has gotten				
	24 your children for the exam last night?				
	a. Have-studied b. Are- studying c. Did-study d. Do-study				
	25. My mother gave me a big of cake in the party.				
	a. loaf b. bottle c. piece d. bag				
	26. This book has pages.				
	a. two hundreds fifty-five b. two hundred fifty five				
	c. two hundreds fifty five d. two hundred fifty-five				
	27. How many were there in the office?				
	a. paper b. table c. women d. bread				
	28. She has done her homework. She is not a good student.				
	a. never b. since c. yet d. ever				
۱/۵	کلمات در هم ریخته را بازنویسی کنید.	٨			
	Y <sup>q</sup> .zoo/friends/ my/ animals/ photographs/ the/ take/ in/ of				
	My friends take photographs of animals in the zoo.				
	۳۰.yet/ traveled/ to/not/ Mary/ Tabriz/ has.				
	Mary has not traveled to Tabriz yet.				

با استفاده از پیشوند/پسوند های داده شده، جاهای خالی را پر کنید. middis-- un - ous -у "\.Mary became unhappy (happy) when she saw her friend in the hospital. TY. Driving in this rocky road is very dangerous (danger). Be careful! TT. I like to go shopping on rainy (rain) days but my friends hate it. ۳٤. The child should eat something at midday (day). متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات پاسخ دهید. In many countries in different continents people know more than one language. Being familiar with different languages is absolutely important in many societies. Knowing different languages may help people to have a better future in their education and job. It also helps them to have a nicer understanding of people who live around the world. For example, Indians should know English besides their native language if they want to study at the university or have a good job. If someone knows just one language, he is called a monolingual and if he knows two languages he is bilingual. We also have monolingual and bilingual dictionaries. The ability to know two languages is not a physical ability but mental. There are more than one billion bilinguals around the world that their second language varies according to their needs and interests. That is why in many countries children learn a foreign language just from the elementary school. Scientists believe that a child can learn a language as quickly as possible so it's better to learn a new language when you are young. True/False 35. A monolingual dictionary has words in one language. True 36. Being familiar with different languages is important in a few countries. False

37. What is the meaning of "bilingual"? If someone knows two languages.

nicer understanding of people who live around the world.

38. For learning another langauge what kind of ability do we need? Mental ability.

39. Why is it important to know different languages? (Give one reason) It may help

people to have a better future in their education and job./ It also helps them to have a